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Weevils Threaten U. S. Avocado Industry 
A Photoessay on Damage to Avocado Fruit by Larvae of an Avocado Weevil 
(Photographs by the author) 
 
G. L. Kreitner 
Plant Protection & Quarantine Office, USDA Animal & Plant Health Inspection Service, 
El Paso, Texas. 
 
In November, 1989, an unknown weevil began to be intercepted at El Paso, Texas, in 
the Hass-type avocado from Mexico. Four hundred thirty-eight larvae were intercepted 
in 48.5 tons of fruit in fiscal-year 1991. Weevils entering the United States are certainly 
more numerous than stated here, since it was not possible to look closely for weevil 
damage on more than about 20% of the avocados seized. The weevil in Mexican 
avocados has also been intercepted at the Port of Dallas, Texas. 
Weevil interceptions in El Paso can be linked with the large amount of contraband 
avocados seized in special operations. Given the speed and volume of international 
travel, infested Mexican avocados can be moved rapidly from growing areas to possible 
sites of new infestation—to California, for example. It is apparent that El Paso is located 
along a major pathway of introduction. 
The weevils are found from mid-November to mid-February, becoming large as the 
season progresses. Larvae feed under the avocado skin near the stem-end. The weevil 
belongs in the family Curculionidae, subfamily Zygopinae, and may reside in or near the 
genus Copturominius. The genus and species remain uncertain. 
The purpose of this photoessay is to present a clear picture of the damage to avocado 
fruits caused by this potentially significant pest. It is hoped that the photographs will aid 
detection of the weevil at other ports of entry into the United States. 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 


